## **ESC NEWS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS**

Sunday, September 30, 2018 Born Identity: Mark 10:13-16 (MSG)

Hallelujah Celebration & Teen Mixer Candy Donations - It's that time of year again! We are asking for candy donations from our members TODAY! Our Hallelujah Celebration and Teen Mixer will be on October 26 from 6 - 8 p.m. Donations can be dropped off on TODAY through October 21 in the bins marked "Candy Donations," or at the Main Campus church office during regular business hours. No cookies, popcorn, or nuts of any kind.

2018 Fall Revival - Join us for the 2018 Fall Revival on October 3, 10, 17, and 24 at noon and 7 p.m. at the Main Campus. Come ready to hear what God's Word has to say around this year's revival theme, I Am Because We Are. Be encouraged through the dynamic preaching and teaching of Dr. Kelon Duke, Dr. Mark Johnson, Dr. Charlie Dates, Pastor Terry Webster, Jr., Dr. Charles Goodman, Pastor Tyler Green, and our very own, Pastor Jeffrey A. Johnson, Sr. and Pastor Jeffrey Johnson II. We look forward to worshipping with you! Please note Bible Study is on hiatus during these four weeks.

Marriage Ministry Hayride - Join the Marriage Ministry at Eagle Creek Park for a Fall Hayride in the Park on October 6 from 3 - 6 p.m. Registration is \$20 per couple and must be completed by October 3. Register by visiting our website and clicking on the CALENDAR tab.

Recreation Ministry Golf Outing - The Recreation Ministry will host a Golf Outing at Sahm Golf Course on October 6. Registration is \$46 per golfer and ends October 3. If you would like to participate, register by visiting our website and clicking the CALENDAR tab. For more information, contact (317) 591-5050 ext. 159 or email csinkfield@easternstarchurch.org.

Baptismal Services - The next baptismal services are October 14. Baptismal services are open to all who wish to participate. Registration is required and must be completed by October 10. Registration is available on our website by clicking the ABOUT US tab, then MEMBERSHIP or by calling (317) 591-5050 ext. 221.

Pastor Johnson's 30th Pastoral Anniversary - Celebrate Pastor Jeffrey A. Johnson, Sr.'s 30th Pastoral Anniversary on October 14 with special presentations, guest Pastor John K. Jenkins, Sr. and quest psalmist Kathy Taylor. Then the entire congregation is invited to a dessert reception to commemorate the celebration immediately following service at the Main Campus. Come personally greet Pastor Johnson and Lady Sharon and show your love and appreciation. In honor of Pastor Johnson's 30 Years of Faithful Service TODAY thru October 14, the Pastor's Aid Ministry will collect love offerings, cards, and letters. Registered electronic givers can give their gift via the "P-L-O" code on our website/app GIVE tab.

**ESC Boot Camp** - The Recreation Ministry will host a Boot Camp class October 16 - November 29 on Tuesdays and Thursdays at the Main Campus from 7 - 8 p.m. Registration is \$50 per person and ends October 15. To register, visit our website and click on the MINISTRIES tab, then SPORTS AND RECREATION. For more information, call (317) 591-5050 ext. 159 or email csinkfield@easternstarchurch.org.

Baby Dedication - Baby Dedication will be held on October 28 at all three campuses. Registration is required and must be completed by October 24. At least one parent must be a member to participate. Register online by visiting our website and clicking on the FOR MEMBERS tab.

SEPTEMBER Prayers and Bereavement - Ray Bracey, Michael Bracket, George Evans V, Monica Gaither, Tammie Groom, Carrie Gude, Ashley Gurvitz, Leslie Jackson, the Mason family, Cameron Taylor, LaTawnya Vaughns, and Ruby Watford; the families of Clara Fowler, Mason Hogan, Leslie Jackson, Maurice Markey, and Brenda Way

To see more News and Announcements, click the NEWS tab, at easternstarchurch.org.